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Thoughts From Your Executive Director by Don Hearn

The June meeting was held at Ledges Golf Club in South Hadley, 
MA. The day and the course were beautiful. Our host, superinten-
dent Mike Fontaine had witnessed an extremely heavy rainfall late 
the day before the meeting and his team spent considerable time 
getting the course in condition for all to enjoy. The format was a 
two-person scramble. The winning teams were Cindy O’Dell and 
Amanda Fontaine from Ledges Golf Club and Donny D’Errico 
and Keith Tortorella representing KOHR Golf and Country Club 
Enterprises respectively. It was nice to have so many attend this 
event in the western part of the state.

The quarterly meeting of the GCSA of New England Board of 
Directors was held at Golf House, July 10, 2018. 

Participants included, from left; Jeff Urquhart, Dave Johnson, 
Keith Tortorella, Bob Dembek, David Stowe, Don D’Errico, 
and Greg Cormier.

From left: 
Andy Gay, Amanda Fontaine, Cindy O’Dell, Mike Fontaine
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By Ben Volin, Globe Staff July 03, 2018

The memories of George Wright and Franklin Park golf 
courses aren’t kind.

Len Curtin, superintendent at George Wright Golf Course 
for the last 14 years, remembers a course where grass wouldn’t 
grow on the putting greens on holes 3, 4, 10, and 15. He says 
nearly half of the course’s 970 sprinkler heads were not working 
when he arrived in 2004, and a maintenance shed had only two 
working light bulbs.

Russ Heller, superintendent at Franklin Park since 2001, 
recalls an old manual irrigation system that didn’t work well, tee 
boxes that were too small, and bunkers that hadn’t been touched 
since the 1980s.

Mark Mungeam, a golf architect who was hired in 2003 to 
create a master plan for the restoration of both Boston courses, 
remembers greens in rough condition and cart paths that looked 
even worse.

Matt Parziale, the amateur golfer from Brockton who quali-
fied to play in this year’s Masters and US Open, hated George 
Wright as a kid.

“I’m not one to talk about how difficult or easy a course is; I 
rank courses by how much fun I have on them,” Parziale said. 
“I don’t really remember liking it too much when I was growing 
up.”

But Boston’s two public courses have experienced a renais-
sance over the last 15 years. Thanks to support from then-mayor 
Thomas M. Menino and current Mayor Martin J. Walsh, the 
city reclaimed control of the courses in 2003 and has invested 
significant resources into restoring the old classics.

Anyone who played Franklin Park or George Wright in the 
1980s or ’90s would be blown away by the current condition of 
the courses. They look immaculate this summer, with 3-inch 

rough, perfectly groomed bunkers, and barely a blade of grass 
out of place.

Both courses are now booked solid on the weekends, host-
ing upward of 37,000 rounds of golf each year — about 10,000 
more than a decade ago, according to the city, though records are 
spotty. And both courses can be played for just $45 (plus $20 for 
a cart).

“Anybody who had ever played George Wright always said it 
had so much potential,” Mungeam said. “The bones of the golf 
course are phenomenal. It’s a great layout. The city is so fortu-
nate to have such a great golf course.”

The Massachusetts Golf Association certainly has taken 
notice. The Massachusetts Amateur Championship is almost 
always held at an exclusive private club — i.e., The Country 
Club, Charles River Country Club, or The Kittansett Club — 
but this year’s tournament is one for the people. The 2018 Mass. 
Amateur will be held at Franklin Park and George Wright from 
July 9- 13, marking the first time in the 110-year history of the 
event that it is played at a daily-fee, public-access facility.

It also represents a remarkable turnaround for two historic 
courses that had fallen into significant disrepair over several 
decades.

“They’ve put so much money into it,” said Parziale, 31, of 
George Wright. “It’s been in much better shape in recent years 
than it was when I was growing up.”

Franklin Park will host the first day of stroke play in the 
Mass. Amateur, and George Wright will host the second day of 
stroke play and all five rounds of match play.

The city will forgo about $20,000 in revenue by shutting down 
George Wright for a week, but both courses will remain open 

Franklin Park is booked solid on weekends. 
David L Ryan/Globe Staff

Restoration Has Made George Wright And Franklin Park Golfing Jewels

https://www.bostonglobe.com/sports/2018/07/03/restoration-has-made-george-wright-and-franklin-park-golfing-jewels/6UzKz4TJysVERvbllQ4FFN/story.html?et_rid=1745411619&s_campaign=todaysheadlines:n
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through the day before the tournament.

The MGA’s Women’s Amateur Championship also will be 
played at George Wright July 30- Aug. 2.

“This is really a long time coming for our association,” said 
Jesse Menachem, executive director of the MGA. “We’ve held 
several qualifying events there, but we felt, what more can we do 
to get these two courses exposed and bring them to the level that 
the city feels they should be?”

Teeming With History
The city didn’t invest in the courses so they could host the 

Mass. Amateur. The Mass. Amateur just happens to be the 
reward of a decade-plus of hard work.

“It’s not the impetus behind our work, but it’s nice to kind of 
look forward to this Mass. Amateur,” said Mungeam, whose past 
work includes helping prepare Olympia Fields (Ill.) for the 2003 
US Open.

“I feel that George Wright is right up there with some of the 
best courses I’ve worked on. With each passing year, spending 
a little bit more money and improving things, it gets better and 
better. I love George Wright.”

The MGA certainly chose two courses teeming with history.

Franklin Park is the second-oldest public golf course in the 
country, opening in 1896. The legendary Bobby Jones honed his 
game there in the 1920s while studying at Harvard, and famed 
golf architect Donald Ross redesigned the course late in that 
decade.

More of an open, country-meadow course, Franklin Park 
plays only at about 6,000 yards and has an unusual 34-36 par 
setup (no par 5s on the front). But a stiff wind can make it tough 
to keep the ball in the fairway, and the back nine has significant 
elevation changes and blind shots.

George Wright opened in 1936 amid great fanfare, a Ross 
design that required 60,000 pounds of dynamite, the US Army 
Corps of Engineers, and $1 million in funding. Though it origi-
nally was intended as a private club, the city took over the land 
in 1929 after the stock market crash.

George Wright’s par-70 course can stretch to about 6,700 
yards, shorter than most championship courses, but it makes up 
for a lack of length with a bevy of blind shots and a challenging 
terrain. The course was built into the side of a granite ledge, and 
golfers rarely have a flat lie on their second shots.

And while the current conditions at George Wright are excel-
lent, golfers are reminded every time they hit from the rough 
that they’re not playing at a fancy private club.

“The rough is penalizing,” said Curtin. “It’s really not like pri-
vate-club rough. It’s really gnarly. There’s depressions and deep 
spots and it’s really irregular.”

Both courses fell on hard times during World War II thanks 
to a manpower shortage, and never really recovered until now. 

Golfers gathered at the first tee of Boston’s newly opened $1 
million municipal George Wright Golf Course and country club 
circa June 1938.  Arthur Griffin/Globe Staff /file

Mayor James M. Curley (left) opened the season at Franklin Park 
Golf course on April 17, 1931, and George Wright (right), a big 
league baseball player and golf course designer, on Dec. 26 1934. 
Boston Globe file and Sport Parade

Men played on the 11th fairway in July 2010. 
Pat Greenhouse /Globe Staff /file
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Golfers crossed a small creek on 18th hole at George Wright Golf 
Course.  Lane Turner /Globe Staff

The city leased the management of the courses to outside ven-
dors, but the courses went neglected for decades.

At George Wright, terrible irrigation ruined several holes, 
and trees overgrew much of the property. The course was open 
through the winter, and golfers would trample all over the 
swampy terrain during a thaw in February or March. In the 
1970s, then-mayor Kevin White wanted to sell George Wright 
to use for public housing.

“The city really didn’t do anything to the golf course for 
decades,” Curtin said. “Maintenance wise, it’s a bad thing. But 
the good news is they didn’t do anything to it. Nobody disturbed 
the contouring and the lay of the land.”

Fortunately, the golf courses had a supporter in Menino, a 
lifelong Hyde Park resident who lived near George Wright. 
He encouraged the Parks and Recreation Department to take 
control of the courses from outside vendors and put the city of 
Boston back into the golf business.

Since taking over in 2003, the city began allocating about 
$200,000 a year into each course, and the improvements have 
been gradual but noticeable.

Getting Notice
Over time, the George Wright team did complete tee-to-

green renovations on holes 1 and 13. They renovated 25 of the 
course’s 34 bunkers, and expanded 10 of the tee boxes. They 
installed a new irrigation system. And they cut back some of for-
est that had overtaken much of the property, reopening angles 
for golf shots, and providing beautiful sightlines of the signature 
3-mile stone wall that encircles the property.

“We brought the course back to the original size and shape 
and put bunkers back in where they belonged,” Curtin said. 
“They didn’t touch a tree on this course for 80 years, so we’ve had 
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to prune and re-prune and remove some 
trees just to take back the course.”

The city also invested in a multiphase 
renovation of George Wright’s mas-
sive Norman-style clubhouse. About $4 
million has already been invested into 
structural improvements to the building 
and refurbishing a grand back patio that 
overlooks the course and hosts Hyde Park 
community events.

“They’ve restored so much of what 
Donald Ross did — even the stone wall 
that runs the property,” Menachem said. 
“It’s a special place that is going to be put 
on a really neat pedestal.”

Franklin Park has also undergone an 
extensive bunker renovation and expan-
sion of tee boxes.

“Some things just hadn’t been touched 
since the late ’80s when they refurbished 
the course,” Heller said. “There were a lot 
of things that we could do, and whatever 
we chose, you really couldn’t go wrong.”

The golf world has certainly taken 
notice of the work put into both courses. 
By 2009, George Wright was named the 
14th-best municipal course in the country 
by Golfweek, and was hosting a quali-
fier for the Mass. Amateur. It now annu-

ally earns a spot on Golfweek’s “Best 
Courses You Can Play” list, and this year 
was named the eighth-best course in 
Massachusetts, public or private.

“The golf course shouldn’t be this good 
with the budget we have,” said Scott 
Allen, head pro at George Wright. “The 
city has just been so behind it, putting 
money right back into the course. Every 
year we’ve done something.”

Franklin Park has started earning acco-

lades, as well, and showing up on its own 
“top 10” lists. It earned a top-10 ranking 
in Golfweek’s 2018 list of best courses of 
Massachusetts, alongside George Wright.

“Just getting that course on the list is 
a fantastic achievement by all involved,” 
said Dennis Roache, director of adminis-
tration for Boston Parks and Recreation, 
who oversees both courses. “George 
Wright gets a lot of the publicity, being a 
Donald Ross layout, but Franklin Park is 
as good of a golf course, and we wanted 
to make sure we were able to showcase it 
this year.”

In 2015, George Wright and Franklin 
Park hosted the Massachusetts Four-Ball 
Championship, and the event went so 
well that the MGA announced shortly 
thereafter that the courses were ready for 
the signature event, the Mass. Amateur.

“That was kind of that ‘aha moment,’ ” 
said Menachem. “A lot of players hadn’t 
played either course in several years, and 
we had some really high-level amateur 
golfers saying, ‘Wow, these two venues 
are tremendous.’

“The city had done so much to get them 
where they are conditions-wise, and a 
lot of the feedback was, ‘I hadn’t played 
here in 20 years, what a difference. I can’t 
believe I’m in the city of Boston right 
now.’ ”

About $4 million has already been invested into structural improvements to the clubhouse 
at George Wright.  Lane Turner /Globe Staff

The clubhouse at Franklin Park.  David L Ryan/Globe Staff
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The courses look great, but the projects will never cease. 
Bunkers at public courses last only 8-10 years, and they will need 
to be redone soon.

The staff at George Wright wants to flip the tee to the other 
side on the 12th hole, clear out some rock for a new tee box on 
17, and install a new irrigation system.

“The city’s been very good about letting us operate these places 
and just supporting us financially, not telling us what to do,” 
Curtin said.

For George Wright and Franklin Park to be in championship 
condition is a testament to the hard work and resources put into 
both courses over the last 15 years.

“It’s truly phenomenal,” said Menachem. “It’s just so impres-
sive what the two superintendents have been able to accomplish.

“And I’m just so thrilled that we’re able to showcase what 
they’ve done, and have this be our first ever opportunity to do 
that.”

Note – both Russ Heller and Len Curtin are members of the 
Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England 
(GCSA of New England).

Ben Volin can be reached at ben.volin@globe.com 
Follow him on Twitter @BenVolin
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GCSAA Update by Kevin Doyle

My “Open” Experience
It’s a catchy title and I think 

it tells a lot about volunteer-
ing at large-scale golf events. 
Since my very first volunteer-
ing experience at the U.S. 
Junior Amateur at the Golf 
Club of New England in 2012, 
I have come to learn that your 
experience is exactly what you 
make of it. I have also learned 
that every event offers differ-

ent opportunities. The 118th United States Open at Shinnecock 
Hills Golf Club was my twelfth-time volunteering, fifth major. 
I’d like to tell you a little about my Open and how the people 
involved really shaped my experience.

Volunteer orientation was scheduled for 5pm on Sunday June 
10th, almost exactly one week before the 118th US Open cham-
pion would be crowned. Our host, Mr. Jon Jennings, addressed 
the group and noted that out of 600 volunteer applicants, we 
nearly 200 were selected. He was extremely gracious in thanking 
everyone for taking the time away from family and out of their 
busy lives to assist in preparing the golf course for our nation’s 
championship. This was a standard Jennings set, and referenced 
every time he spoke to the volunteers. It was clear that he sin-
cerely meant it.

He referred to the volunteer handbook several times, a spiral 
bound wealth of information including photos of senior staff, 
uniforms by day, food menu, and a list of volunteers including 
the clubs they represented.

Jennings praised at length the work of assistant superintendent 
Lindsay Brownson who, with office manager Anna Alvarez, 
coordinated the application process, travel, housing, uniforms, 
food, and probably a million other items for the 200 volunteers. 
Brownson’s efforts were outstanding and, despite any issues that 
may have arisen, appeared seamless.

The work on the golf course operated like a well-oiled 
machine. Thanks to the patience of the regular Shinnecock Hills 
staff, 200 newcomers figured out our duties, the course layout, 
and gained the understanding of our roles. Just like the play-
ers, it takes a couple practice rounds. My tasks were mowing 
fairways 10-18 in the morning, and filling fairway divots in the 
afternoon. Both great opportunities to develop as a team and 
watch the process unfold around us (@HoosicGrounds all mow-
ing is like riding a bike, you never forget how to do it). Thanks 
to Diamond sponsor Toro, there was more than 15 trailer loads 
of red equipment working hard with the volunteers. Platinum 
sponsor BASF provided food and other amenities to get 200 
folks through a grueling summer week too. Quite an impressive 
gift by them and our thanks will always go out to every sponsor 
for assisting!

The Clubhouse

Eric Richardson left Rodney Hine right

Fairway Crew
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But again, as with every other volunteer opportunity before 
this, it was indeed the people who made the event special. From 
every corner of the US, Canada, Ireland, and elsewhere across 
the globe, turf professionals gathering to prepare one singular 
reason builds a bond that we will all share for a lifetime. Old 
friends and volunteers form previous events were on hand. An 
assistant-in-training from my days at the US Amateur, chatting 
with a bunker buddy volunteer from the 2013 Women’s Open 
helped remember old times. I was even fortunate to fill divots 
with the superintendent and his daughter from Sebonack where 
that Women’s Open was held. I made a new friend from Canada 
who went to school with Will Stearns of Southers Marsh, hung 
out and worked with my new mates from Ireland, and caught up 
with a member and the grounds staff at Citi field, home of the 
NY Mets.

Connecting with GCSANE members and others from across 
my region helped make a challenging process extremely fulfill-
ing. We have many opportunities in our immediate area to get 
involved with two recent US Senior Opens, a US Amateur, the 
CVS Charity Classic and a regular PGA playoff tour stop in our 
neighborhood. I urge you to take the opportunity to commit 
yourself to volunteer at an event, if only one time. These events 
are as special as all the people who make them happen and add-
ing you to that list of individuals will only make it better. I think 
they even play some golf at these things too?

GCSAA Resources and Deadlines
you Get Cool Stuff from your Association Already

2019 Dog Days of Golf Calendar:  
Sponsored by LebanonTurf in cooperation 
with GCSAA
Submissions for the 2019 Dog Days of Golf Calendar will be 
accepted through Aug. 1, 2018.From the submissions, 14 dogs 
will be selected. Owners of the selected dogs will be notified 
in September, and the calendar will be distributed with the 
November issue of GCM magazine.

Col. John Morley Distinguished 
Service Award
The GCSAA Col. John Morley Distinguished Service Award 
(DSA) is presented annually to an individual or individuals who 
have made an outstanding contribution to the advancement of 
the golf course superintendent’s profession. The contribution 
must be significant in both substance and duration, and may be, 
or have been, regional in nature.

Individuals must be nominated by a GCSAA member, an affili-
ated chapter or a qualified golf association. The nominee must 

not have been a recipient of this award in the past 10 years. The 
award was first presented in 1932 and has been presented annu-
ally since 1975.

The GCSAA Board of Directors selects the recipients of the 
Distinguished Service Awards during its fall board meeting. 
The award is presented during the annual GCSAA Education 
Conference. 

Nominations for the 2019 DSAs are open through Aug. 10, 
2018.

Did you miss these FREE Labor-related 
webcasts:
OSHA 101 
Matthew Linton

I-9 Compliance and Worksite Enforcement in 2018 
Christopher Thomas

Again, if I can be of any assistance, please feel free to contact me.

Kevin Doyle 
GCSAA Field Staff 
kdoyle@gcsaa.org 
Follow me on Twitter @GCSAA_NE
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http://lebanonturf.com/
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=499
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=489
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You may have seen the RG3 Cub 
Cadet robotic mowers in a magazine 
or at a trade show, but have you ever 
seen them actually mow a green? I 
recently had the opportunity to see one 
of these mowers in use at Lexington 
Golf Club right here in Lexington, MA. 
Superintendent, Bob Dembek along with 
Assistant Superintendent, Alex Daly and 
Equipment Technician, Rob Higgins 
have been trying out the RG3 Club 
Cadet mower on a few of their greens. 
It is pretty wild to watch one mow all 

by itself out on the course. The mowers 
are becoming more popular as courses 
struggle with finding labor and trying to 
accomplish several things ahead of play 
while being under staffed. Other benefits 
that I had not thought of are the fact that 
the consistency is much improved over 
a walk mower operated by a human that 
will naturally vary in speed and spacing. 
The RG3 has a constant frequency of clip 
unlike many of the mowers in the indus-
try. The RG3 has 2 rollers not including 
the cutting unit’s front and rear rollers 

and weighs between 600 and 700 pounds, 
giving the green both a cut and a roll in 
one single pass. You also have the option 
to program mow angles so that every 
green has the same angle and operator 
error will not cause for a mix up in mow-
ing direction, or a similar angle two days 
in a row. One of the toughest things for 
a new greens mower operator (and some-
times an experienced one) to get right is 
the cleanup pass. The RG3 will cut the 
same cleanup every single time eliminat-
ing skips and scalps from different people 
mowing the cleanup pass. The RG3 is 
100% electric and is very quiet mak-
ing those early morning greens next to 
the neighbors house easy to finish ahead 
of play. The RG3 has no gas, hydraulic 
fluid or tires to worry about. If there is an 
issue you simply plug the machine into an 
ether-net cable and a technician can con-
nect to the machine remotely to diagnose 
the problem and potentially even fix it. 
The height of cut is adjusted while the 
mower is on the trailer, so you don’t need 
to move it around the shop and get it on a 
lift table or lay on your back on the floor 
to access the cutting head.

I asked Bob about the process of get-
ting the mower setup for his course and 
he shared the following facts. It takes 
about 2 hours per green to get all the 
measurements done, establish where the 
four beacons will be placed each time the 
green is mowed, program the “Keep Out” 

Robotic mowers come to the Boston area  
By Greg Cormier, Newsletter Chairman
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Learn more about our products and services at:

PRODUCT CATEGORIES
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• Specialty Nutrients 

• Control Products 

• Soil Conditioners 

• Turfgrass Seed 

• Golf Course Accessories

www.northeastnursery.com

   Exclusive Distributor for Rain Bird Golf
MA, NH, VT, ME and RI

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply
a division of Northeast Nursery, Inc. - Est. 1982

NORTHEAST 
CONTRACTOR CENTER
Peabody, MA 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Londonderry, NH 

NORTHEAST 
TURF & IRRIGATION SUPPLY 
Dennis Port, MA 

zones where you would not want the mower to turn or travel 
and input data into the RG3 . To be able to cut a cleanup pass a 
tracer wire needs to be installed in the ground similar to an elec-
tric dog fence. This adds another 30 mins to the setup. Once the 
initial setup is done, any data changes are done on a computer 
and input into the machine via thumb drive.

The mower has been effective so far at Lexington Golf Club. 
They are able to maintain a hand mow look with out having 
an employee walk mow the green. The employee that sets up 
the mower can change cups on the 3 holes, move tee markers 
and empty trash on 4 holes and rake the bunkers on 1 hole all 
while the RG3 mows a green. This has been helpful especially 
on weekends when they have a smaller crew. The RG3 can mow 
30,000 square feet of green on a single charge. Bob, Alex and 
Rob seem to really like the mower and they will be hosting a 
“lunch and learn technology day” for people to come and see the 
mower in action. A company representative will be there from 
MTD Products to answer any questions. The event will run from 
10:30am to 1:30pm. There is no cost for the event and attendees 
are free to drop by at anytime. There will be a complimentary 
BBQ Lunch as well as demonstrations from Green Sight Ag 
and Helena. More information can be found on the GCSANE 
homepage.
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2019 NERTF Show: Moving Forward 

Since 1998, the New England Regional Turfgrass Conference and Show events have opened on 
Monday’s and have concluded on Thursday’s.  When things first began, we thought a 4-day program was just 
what the industry was excited for.  15 years later, communications suggested we could service the industry 
better by shortening our show schedule.   So, we did.  In 2016, we decided to compress the schedule by 
starting at 1pm on Monday, and then end a little earlier on Thursday, which we hoped would make it easier 
for individuals to come on Monday afternoon and stay till Thursday.  This was met favorably but it wasn’t long 
before we heard some of the same concerns and that we should have gone further.  Education has always 
been our highest priority and what we believe that separates us from other shows.  To balance in-depth 
education, enough trade show hours and enjoyable social activities is a challenge.  As we listened to 
comments and concerns, just three years later, we are informing everyone that it is time to go a little further 
and do a little more refining of our conference and show. 

Below are the highlights of changes to our 2019 show schedule March 5-7, 2019: 

• First, there will be no show activities on Monday, March 4. 
• In 2019, all 2 & 4 hr.  seminars will be held on Tuesday, March 5 starting at 8am and ending at 

5pm.  There is no other planned education scheduled on Tuesday.   
• Exhibitor Move-In will begin early Tuesday Morning. 
• The 2019 trade show will open at 10am on Wednesday, March 6 and close at 5pm. 
• Staggered Education Sessions will begin at 8am and 9am on Wednesday, and again at 1pm & 

2pm in the afternoon. 
• The show auction will begin at 3pm and end at 4pm on Wednesday. 
• Thursday’s Education Sessions will begin at 8am 
• The Thursday Trade Show will open at 9am and will close at 2pm 
• There will be a 2nd education session on Thursday at 2pm in the afternoon. 
• Education hours, trade show hours, credits and social opportunities should still remain the 

same even with a shortened schedule. 

Our goal continues to insure the same quality filled event for the future to attract any and all turfgrass 
managers and their crews.  Today’s reality is that with the incorporation of computers, cell phones and texting 
we are never inaccessible.  Fast-paced lives include many responsibilities that are important to your success.  
Having more than a three-day and two-night event doesn’t fit the schedule for many as easily as it may have in 
the past.  We are confident that through this compacted schedule attendees will receive all the value they 
have received in the past.  As has been stated in the past, this show is your show.  Your comments and feelings 
are important to us in deciding the future of “your” show.  Bottomline: We are making these changes because 
we heard your concerns.  We appreciate all your support over the last 22 years.  Please stay tuned as we work 
at processing all these changes and add in all the variables to make the best “Show on Turf” even better! 

New England Regional Turfgrass Foundation, Inc. 
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The following letter was read by Kathy Comee at this 
year’s Annual Meeting as a tribute to her husband, Dave 
Comee, who passed away in October 2011. Dave was 

posthumously awarded the 2018 Distinguished Service Award 
and was an active, longtime member of the Scholarship and 
Benevolence Committee.

This year’s Scholarship and Benevolence Tournament will be 
held at the Kernwood Country Club in Salem, MA, September 
24. Publishing Kathy’s letter is a way of showing how the 
Association can make a difference.

Your support of the upcoming S&B Tournament is impor-
tant and helps not only members and members’ family members 
with scholarship assistance, but also helps members who can use 
a helping hand with personal situations when a quiet donation 
may be helpful during a time of need. If you or a family member 
has received a scholarship from the Association, please consider 
a donation to the fund. Any amount is appreciated. It can make 
a difference.

More information about the tournament, sponsorships and 
donations will be sent out as the date gets closer.

1/11/2018-Distinguished Service Award.
It amazes me how quickly the mind can experience so many emo-

tions all at once. Learning of Dave receiving this honor, it was shock, 
tears and gratitude.

We live in a society where people crave recognition, but Dave 
wasn’t like that; he would be uncomfortable with this. When he would 
speak at his course, he would compliment his crew. Dave might have 
been the one who received the praise but he always remembered how 
he got there and who helped him achieve the glory. To me that speaks 
volumes of his character and I’m sure if he were here he would speak 
about the men and women who worked tirelessly alongside him to 
make the S&B tournament successful. He saw how powerful the orga-
nization is and how it changes lives.

I can attest to that. In the days after his death, I’d tell myself to 
just think of it as his being on golf trip. Shortly after I had a call 
from Mike Hermanson telling me that he, his wife Susan, and Jason 
Adams who was then the president of GCSANE wanted to visit. I 
didn’t ask why and as the day grew closer I began to wonder. It wasn’t 
until after Mike and Jason left the room when Sue asked if I had any 
inkling of why they had come. I told her when they walked thru my 
door, I looked to see if there was a 4th person. I looked for Dave. I had 
hoped the GCSANE was bringing him home and that he really had 
just been out golfing.

I knew it wasn’t going to happen. People struggle with death, espe-
cially when it is unexpected; you grasp at anything just trying to get 
through the day. Sometimes the only thing friends and family can do 
to show a strength of support is to just let the person grieving feel your 
presence. That is what the GCSANE did . It is your organization, 

your support system for each other, yet you did not walk away from 
me or Dave; you held his family. When I needed to feel the men and 
women who Dave spent so much time with, you comforted me. Your 
coming to my home showed me you cared. You’re allowing me to con-
tinue to attend the national conference told me you were there stand-
ing at my side. You helped me heal by letting me stay close to something 
that was very dear to Dave. You have no idea how much your pres-
ence has meant to me and for that I am very grateful.

Those that knew Dave, knew his sense of humor and he would joke 
about being married forever. Privately he was proud of it. Now when 
I look at friends or family and see their  struggles with health issues, I 
always say the same prayer I said that day on the mountain as Dave 
battled for life; that they be granted “A little bit more time.” It wasn’t 
for us, but it doesn’t stop me for wanting it for others.

2018 Distinguished Service Award
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By Gary Larrabee 

The following article was written by Gary Larrabee, the 
well-known and popular golf writer and historian who 
is a long-time contributor to the book of golf knowledge 

on the North Shore.  This article appeared in the June 29, 2018 
issue of the Salem (MA) Evening News. 

Working at the “managerial” level at a five-star country club is 
more challenging than ever in 2018.

In an ongoing-battle to keep the financial bottom line in black 
(profitable) numbers, running such a club is a major business 
venture for the invested members; members who historically 
retain their top help, i.e. their head golf professional and course 
superintendent, with three-year contracts — at best.

An exception to this standard is Kernwood Country Club in 
Salem, which recently extended the contracts of head golf pro-
fessional Frank Dully and course superintendent John Eggleston 
for an additional five years each beyond 2018, locking them in 
through the 2023 seasons; a rare membership expression of con-
fidence and appreciation.

When informed that Dully and Eggleston were provided five-
year extensions, Michael Higgins, executive director of the New 

England PGA, and Don Hearn, executive director of the Golf 
Course Superintendents Association of New England, were 
delighted, and at the same time not all that surprised, based on 
the personnel involved. They know Kernwood boasts two of the 
very best in the region at their jobs.

Moreover, no one knows this better than the Kernwood mem-
bership. They realize they have outstanding talents and do not 
want to lose them; thus the “major league” contracts.

“We understand we’re fortunate to have such extraordinary pro-
fessionals as Frank and John at our club,” says Kernwood presi-
dent Bruce Bial. “So it’s easy to understand why we wished to 
extend their contracts with us. We — the Board and member-
ship — could not be happier about it.”

For all the potential disagreements that can fester among mem-
bers at any top-notch club, Kernwood’s 275 members are unani-
mous in their high regard for Dully and Eggleston.

Eggleston, now in his 15th season at KCC and 12th year in 
charge, does not hold back his love for the job. “I hope to be here 
until I retire,” Rowley native Eggleston, 51, admits. “This is my 
dream job.”

Reading The Greens: Dully, Eggleston Locked In At Kernwood
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Dully, also 51, echoes Eggleston’s sentiments. “I’ve been excited 
about being here at Kernwood ever since I was hired as an assis-
tant 27 years ago,” the Connecticut native and former Holy 
Cross golf captain, said. “I wouldn’t want to be anywhere else. I 
feel I have the perfect fit here professionally.”

“Signing Frank and John for five additional years is like signing 
Chris Sale and Kyrie Irving to extensions,” Bial said. “Frank and 
John make the Kernwood experience special every day for our 
members and their guests.”

Eggleston, only the fourth superintendent in Kernwood’s 104-
year history, provides a bonus talent in keeping the 120-acre, 
former Peabody estate property, hard by the Danvers River, 
beautifully manicured. He worked for 10 years on 25 different 
courses in the western part of the country for Wadsworth Golf, a 
major golf course construction firm.

“My crew and I try and make our course the best we can every 
day of the year, improving it every day we can; with the help of 
the club’s architect, Robert McNeil,” says Eggleston. “We appre-
ciate every day, too, the high level of support we get from the 
membership, especially our Green chairman, and the pro shop. 
Makes a big difference.”

Without exception, Eggleston has received raves during a busy 
stretch over the last decade-plus in which the Donald Ross-
designed layout has hosted a variety of major events, start-
ing with the 2007 Massachusetts Open and continuing with 
the New England PGA, the Massachusetts Amateur and 
2017 U.S. Senior Open qualifying, culminating with the 2018 
Massachusetts Open local qualifier.

“Expectations are always high here and we seek to meet, if not 
exceed, those expectations all the time,” Eggleston says. “It takes 
a terrific crew to do that.”

Eggleston and company have dealt with a gas pipeline installa-
tion, the removal of more than 500 trees and the expansion of 
seven greens over the years.

Dully is best known outside Kernwood for his sustained high 
level of competitive play during his KCC tenure, highlighted by 
his record-breaking victory at the 2006 Section championship 
at Turner Hill, where he shot 11-under 205 and beat the field by 
11 strokes. His stirring head-to-head dual with eventual win-
ner Geoff Sisk the following year, conducted at Kernwood, also 
made his Kernwood members proud. But his membership lauds 
him even more for his talents as the man in charge of the golf 
operation.

“There is lots of enthusiasm and passion for the game here at 
Kernwood among the staff and the membership,” says Dully. 
“It’s my job to maintain that enthusiasm and passion at the high-
est level I can through instruction, running tournaments, pro-
viding the merchandise the members want, providing a strong 
junior and women’s program. Relationship building is an impor-
tant part of it too.”

In his 22nd year as the head professional, Dully is particularly 
proud to be working at a club that places such a high priority in 
giving back to the game, supporting charitable endeavors and 
philanthropy.

“Simply put, Kernwood gives back to the game and to people 
who need support in a big way. That makes me proud,” Dully 
said. “I want to be a part of that.”

Gary Larrabee, a former sportswriter for The Salem News for 25 
years, is in his 49th year overall writing about golf on the North Shore 
and beyond. Listen to his weekly local golf reports Saturday mornings 
on 104.9 FM during The North Shore Sports Desk.
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Recently I spent some time with a superintendent from 
another state on the east coast. It was the first time 
we had met and it was a pleasant experience. During 

a tour of the maintenance complex, the golf course and other 
facilities at the club for which he was responsible, we dis-
cussed many topics but one in particular relates to some of the 
examples in this article. We got to talking about the superin-
tendent’s future and choices he might have to make. He was 
mature enough to realize that even though he’s been told he’s a 
beloved figure at the club he knows this is the fact until it isn’t. 
His “we’ve decided to go in a different direction” or “we want 
to go to the ‘next level’” moment could happen at any time. We 
speculated about different scenarios for a while, talking about 
the good and bad parts of the business and fully realizing what 
happens in our industry probably happens in many others. 
Of course, the problem we all deal with is, how to prepare for 
the “what if ’s.” What if I have the opportunity to become the 
superintendent at a club where I believe my talents will be uti-
lized more fully? What if I’m offered more salary and benefits? 
What if I have to move my family? What if my children don’t 
want to leave their school and friends? What if the new posi-
tion isn’t what I thought it would be? What if…? The possibili-
ties are staggering.

I came across this essay by Anne Bernays and thought it 
would emphasize some of the tradeoffs we may face during our 
lifetimes.

(I’ve italicized text where I inserted my thoughts.)

Don Hearn

Most of the major and a lot of the minor decisions we make as 
we hack our way through the thicket of life involve a salutary 
trade-off. If you’d rather keep yourself at a furious boil by taking 
impulsive risks, this fact may come as a real downer. Trust me, in 
the long haul, it’s not.

Recently The New Yorker ran a cartoon picturing a man and 
woman who run into a friend on the street. The woman in the 
couple, smiling, explains, “Then I thought I should get real and 
lower my expectations, and that’s when I met Evan.” Smart 
woman: She completed her trade-off, accepting less than Romeo, 
before she even met the guy.

Most of the time expectations don’t match circumstances. Folks 
in wheelchairs cannot run; a tone-deaf person cannot sing Aida; 
the ideal will always remain inside your head. In the end, you 
either yield to a trade-off or risk wilting on the vine.

So, you’re trying to decide whether to leave your superintendent posi-
tion in Boston and accept a position in Columbus, Ohio. The Ohio 
job means more responsibility, pays considerably better, has much bet-

ter benefits, and the course is being considered for a future U.S. Open 
Championship – one of your dreams! But you love Boston, a cool city 
where you have lots of friends, your family and your wife’s family are 
from the Boston area. It’s a city you know well. Columbus? It has a 
thriving arts festival and top notch golf courses, but you’re wary of the 
Midwest. You don’t know anyone who lives there or have friends who 
lived there at one time. Whatever you decide will involve some sort 
of trade-off. You can draw up two lists, pro and con, to help you make 
the “right” decision, but there will never be a fool-proof right or wrong 
answer for you: You must give up something here — a good position 
— to get something else there — potentially a loftier position – at least 
in the short term.

Thinking of buying a house? I drew up a list of things to consider 
and stopped at 20. Things like: crime and safety, municipal ser-
vices, local taxes, schools, public transportation, vulnerability to 
rising sea levels. These are hard-edged. Then there are the softer 
considerations, like neighbors (friendly or creepy), community 
loyalty, street noise.

But there is no perfect house in the perfect neighborhood. Lower 
your expectations. Buy into the worthy elementary school and 
give up your dream of a yard large enough for an English-style 
flower garden. The furnace in this house is brand new; the fur-
nace in the last house you saw is over 50 years old and will prob-
ably have to be replaced within the year; also, the roof leaks.

A lot of the choices you make involve money. In one respect, this 
is easier than if you don’t have mountains of it. If you know you 
can’t afford the Lexus, then buying the Toyota is no big deal. But 
if you can afford the Lexus, then how do you decide?

She: I’ve always wanted a Lexus, ever since I was a little girl.

He: Lexuses are stolen more often than Hondas or Toyotas.

She: But they’re much safer than other cars.

He: You’re not the Lexus type.

She: What does that mean? You’re trying to change the subject.

He: �OK, if we buy the Toyota we can take the kids on that trip 
to the Grand Canyon. I’ve wanted to see the Grand Canyon 
since I was a little boy.

In this exchange, a lot depends on how deeply these two are 
committed to each other. Still, in the end, one or both of them 
will make a trade-off. The right to choose what you most want 
gives way to love, trust, and a more peaceful future.

I was married for 60 years to the same person. We hardly ever 
argued. But we both had a stubborn streak and had been raised 
to believe that the right answer is the only answer. So we would 
quibble over the tiniest, least important fact, like, for instance, 
how many days we spent in New Mexico on our honeymoon. So 

Life’s Important Trade-Offs By Don Hearn
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he said seven and I said eight, our voices rising. Did it matter? 
How much is it worth to be “right”?

So we learned — gradually — that being right is bubkas com-
pared with harmony. Wasn’t it fun to let the other person have 
the last word? Didn’t you feel great? The trade-off will reimburse 
you in both subtle and substantial ways. Living with anyone for a 
long time means engaging in a continual game of trade-off. They 
should teach this in the first grade. Known as the golden mean, 
this may seem dreary and half-alive to those who crave constant 
excitement. I, for one, prefer peace over angst.

By Anne Bernays  

Anne Bernays is a novelist, essayist, and teacher. A graduate 
of Barnard College, she was managing editor of discovery, 
a literary magazine, before moving from New York City to 
Cambridge, Massachusetts in 1959 when she began her career 
as a novelist.

Bernays has been published widely in national magazines 
and journals and is a long-time teacher of writing at Boston 
University, Boston College, Holy Cross, Harvard Extension, 
Nieman Foundation for Journalism at Harvard, and MFA 
Program at Lesley University.

She is a founder of PEN/New England and a member of the 
Writer’s Union. She serves as chairman of the board of Fine 
Arts Work Center in Provincetown and co-president of Truro 
Center for the Arts at Castle Hill.
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Your Golf Irrigation Specialist

Tanto Irrigation has proudly provided
the Golf Industry with

Irrigation Services
for over 50 years.

Let us know how we can serve
Please Contact:

Steve Kubicki
(203) 988-6620

Or
Paul L. Guillaro
(914) 262-7324
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As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite 
Affiliate members to submit a press release about new 
personnel, new products or a company bio. We will print 
each and every release free of charge. This is a great 
way to advertise for free. Who said nothing in this world 
is free? Free advertising to better your company, wow 
what an offer.

GCSANE Offers Website 
Banner advertising at 
www.gcsane.org

The price is $500 for one year which will be 
re-occurring annually from your first billing 
unless otherwise specified.

For more information, please contact 
Kris Armando at 508-745-8555 or 
karmando8@gmail.com

Past issues of the NEWSLETTER are available 

using this link: http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters.

Back Issues!

Welcome New Members
Alan Hubbard 
Affiliate, MTE – Turf Equipment Solutions

Divot Drift

http://bit.ly/GCSANEnewsletters
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Agresource, Inc.

110 Boxford Rd. 
Rowley, MA 01969

Agresource Inc. is a proud manufacturer and 
distributor of quality compost, soil, and sand 
throughout the northeast for over 30 years.

Agresport, a division of Agresource focused on 
materials and services specifically for the golf 
and sports fields market working together to 
enhance and maintain your unique properties

Dave Harding office: (978) 388-5110 
cell: (978) 904-1203

Mike Carignan 978-270-9132 
mcarignan@agresourceinc.com

www.agresourceinc.com

Allen’s Seed

693 S. County Trail 
Exeter, RI 02822

Specializing in quality seed, fertilizer, chemicals, 
& related golf course maintenance supplies.

1-800-527-3898 
info@allenseed.com

www.allensseed.com

Atlantic Golf & Turf

9 Industrial Boulevard 
Turners Falls, MA 01376

Specializing in agronomy through 
the distribution of fertilizer, seed & 
chemicals throughout New England.

Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040 
Paul Jamrog (401) 524-3322 
Scott Mackintosh CPAg (774) 551-6083 
www.atlanticgolfandturf.com

A-OK Turf Equipment Inc.

1357 Main St. 
Coventry, RI 02816-8435

Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, 
Therrien, Graden, Sweep & Fill, 
Baroness, & used equipment.

Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584

www.pavewithasi.com

Barenbrug USA

Suppliers of supercharged bentgrasses now 
with Aquatrols, Turf Blue HGT, Regenerating 
perennial rye (RPG), and Turfsaver RTF, the 
only rhizomatous tall fescue on the market.

10549 Hammond Hill Road 
East Otto, NY 14729

BASF Turf & Ornamental

PO Box 111 
West Dennis, MA 02670

“We don’t make the turf. 
We make it better.”

Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062 
peter.jacobson@basf.com

BACKED by BAYER

Building on an already solid foundation of 
proven products to help you succeed.

Brian Giblin (508) 439-9809 
brian.giblin@bayer.com

www.backedbybayer.com

Beals & Thomas, Inc.

144 Turnpike Road 
Southborough, MA 01772

32 Court Street 
Plymouth, MA 02360

Civil Engineers–Landscape Architects–Land 
Surveyors–Planners–Environmental Specialists

Sarah Stearns 508-366-0560 
sstearns@bealsandthomas.com

Beals & Thomas specializes in golf course site 
design services including irrigation pond analysis 
& design, drainage & utility improvements, 
permitting, hydrogeologic evaluations, 
construction administration, boundary & 
topographic surveys, master planning  
& project design.

The Cardinals, Inc.

166 River Rd., PO Box 520 
Unionville, CT 06085

Golf course & landscape supplies.

John Callahan (860) 916-3947 
Dennis Friel (617) 755-6558

Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc.

110 Codjer Lane 
Sudbury, MA 01776

Annuals, perennials, garden mums,  
ground covers, loam, & mulch.

Darren Young (978) 443-7177

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc.

304 Main St. 
Wethersfield, CT 06109

Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, 
Grigg Brothers foliar fertilizers, & Aquatrols. 
Specializing in custom seed blends.

Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642

Country Club Enterprises

PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd. 
W. Wareham, MA 02676

Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles.

Keith Tortorella (508) 982-4820 
Danny Brown (603) 365-6751 
Mike Giles (978) 454-5472

Crop Production Services

Suppliers of Chemicals, 
Fertilizer, & Grass Seed

(978) 685-3300  
Nick Burchard (401) 601-7213

Drew Cummins (401) 952-4219

www.cpsagu.com

Cub Cadet / MTD Products 

Cub Cadet’s innovative products utilize 
advanced technologies to enable turf managers 
to achieve consistently excellent turf conditions, 
reduce operational costs and improve overall 
turf health. From robotic greens mowers 
to all-electric pitch mowers, explore how 
Cub Cadet is “Unlocking Possible” and 
setting the standard for turf that delivers:

www.cubcadetturf.com 

DAF Services, Inc.

20 Lawnacre Rd. 
Windsor Locks, CT 06096

Custom pumping solutions. Custom pump 
controls. Complete pump service. 
Serving all of New England.

Dick Young (860) 623-5207

DeLea Sod Farms

486 Church Street 
Wood River Junction, RI 02894

DeLea Sod Farms provides first quality 
tallgrasses & bentgrass to the landscape 
& golf markets. Full line of U.S. Silica 
Greens topdressing & bunker sands.

Scott McLeod 800-344-7637 
smcleod@deleasod.com

www.deleasod.com

Dependable Petroleum Service

One Roberts Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360

UST / AST facility maintenance, 
installation & compliance testing.

Bruce Garrett / Francis Turner 
(508) 747-6238

bgarrett@dependablecompany.com

www.dependablecompany.com

Please patronize these Friends of the Association

http://www.cubcadetturf.com
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DGM Systems

153A Foster Center Road 
Foster, RI 02825

Golf & Sports Turf Specialty Products & Services

Office (401) 647-0550 
Manny Mihailides (401) 524-8999 
David Mihailides (401) 742-1177

Visit www.dgmsystems.com

Finch Services, Inc.

Finch Services is your premier John  
Deere Golf Distributor in the Northeast.

Wesley Weyant (978) 758-8671 
Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Dan Paradise (978) 853-2916 
Eric Berg (516) 473-3321

Call or visit our website at 
www.finchinc.com

Five Star Golf Cars & 
Utility Vehicles

724 MacArthur Boulevard 
Pocasset, MA 02559

E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles

Tim Russell (603) 557-3463 
Andrew Ingham (617) 780-5482 
Andrew@fivestargolfcars.com 
MA Territory

G. Fialkosky Lawn Sprinklers

PO Box 600645 
Newton, MA 02460

Irrigation services to golf courses 
throughout New England.

Gary Fialkosky (617) 293-8632

www.garyfialkoskylawnsprinklers.com

Green Sight Agronomics

12 Channel Street, Ste 605 
Boston, MA  02210

617-855-5021

Turn-key automated turfgrass monitoring 
using drones.  We deliver maps of moisture 
variation and turf stress daily.

Matt Lapinski  978-551-0093

www.greensightag.com

Harrell’s LLC

19 Technology Drive 
Auburn, MA 01501

Turf & Ornamental supplies.

Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600 
Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222 
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353 
Mike Nagle (508) 380-1668 
Jim Favreau (978) 227-2758

Helena Chemical Company

101 Elm Street 
Hatfield, MA 01038

National distributors of all your turf 
chemicals & fertilizers. Extensive line 
of Helena Branded wetting agents, 
foliars, micro nutrients & adjuvants.

Louis Bettencourt, CGCS (978) 580-8166 
Chris Leonard (339) 793-3705

www.helenachemical.com

International Golf  
Construction Co.

5 Purcell Rd. 
Arlington, MA 02474

Golf course construction.

Antonios Paganis 
(781) 648-2351 
(508) 428-3022

Irrigation Management & Services

21 Lakeview Ave. 
Natick, MA 01760

Irrigation consultation, design, 
& system evaluation.

Bob Healey, ASIC, CID (508) 653-0625

Ken Jones Tire, Inc.

71-73 Chandler St. 
Worcester, MA 01613

Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, 
cars, industrial equipment, & golf cars.

Gerry Jones (508) 755-5255

Larchmont  
Engineering & Irrigation

11 Larchmont Lane 
Lexington, MA 02420

Offering a full range of inventory for 
irrigation drainage, pumps, fountains & 
landscape lighting products & services for all 
of your residential & commercial needs.

(781) 862-2550 Susan Tropeano

Lazaro’s Golf Course 
Supplies & Accessories

dba Hammond Paint & Chemical Co., Inc.

738 Main St., Suite 223 
Waltham, MA 02154

Complete line for all your of golf course 
supplies. Par Aide, Standard, Eagle 
One, turf & ornamentals, aquatics, turf 
marking paint, safety items, adjuvants.

Joe Lazaro–cell: (617) 285-8670 
Fax: (781) 647-0787 
Email: jlazaro698@aol.com

www.lazarogolfcoursesupplies.com

Maher Services

71 Concord Street 
N. Reading, MA 01864

Well drilling, pump service & well maintenance

Peter Maher cell: (781) 953-8167 
or (978) 664-WELL (9355) 
Fax (978) 664-9356

www.maherserv.com

Maltby & Company

30 Old Page Street, P.O. Box 364 
Stoughton, MA 02072

Provides expert tree pruning, tree removal 
& tree planting services. Our two other 
divisions include Natural Tree & Lawn Care, 
which treats for winter moth caterpillars, 
ticks & mosquitoes etc. Forest Floor 
recycling manufactures color enhanced 
mulch & natural composted leaf mulch.

For more information or to speak with one of our 
arborists please call 
Bill Maltby at (781) 344-3900

MAS Golf Course 
Construction LLC

51 Saddle Hill Rd. 
Hopkinton, MA 01748

Fulfilling all your renovation 
and construction needs.

Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443

www.masgolfconstruction.com

McNulty Construction Corp.

P. O. Box 3218 
Framingham, MA 01705

Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, 
parking areas; imprinted asphalt.

John McNulty (508) 879-8875

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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MTE, Inc. – 
Turf Equipment Solutions

115 Franklin Street Extension  
Derry, NH 03038

New England’s source for equipment: New & 
pre-owned mowers, tractors, & maintenance 
items from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, Ventrac, 
Redexim, Neary Grinders, Ryan, Buffalo 
Turbine, Mahindra,  Gravely, Standard, Par-Aide 
& others. Sales, Parts, & Service all brands.

Derry Shop: (603) 404-2286 
Mark Casey: (617) 990-2427 Eastern MA 
Jess Hamilton: (603) 500-3936 NH 
Sean Smith: (207) 385-6684 ME 
Lisa Golden: (978) 857-3726 
Alan Hubbard: (413) 355-0603

Mungeam Cornish 
Golf Design, Inc.

195 SW Main Street 
Douglas, MA 01516

Golf course architects

Office: (508) 476-5630 
Cell: (508) 873-0103 
Email: info@mcgolfdesign.com

Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA

www.mcgolfdesign.com

New England Specialty Soils

435 Lancaster Street 
Leominster, MA 01453

1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density Bunker 
Sand, Rootzone Mixes, Tee Blends, Divot Mixes, 
Bridging Stone, Cart Path Mix, Infield Mixes, 
Inorganic Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil.

Bob Doran (978) 230-2244 
Nate Miller (978) 660-0480

www.nesoils.com

New England Turf Farm, Inc.

P.O. Box 777 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Many types of tallgrasses and bentgrass 
available for golf courses, sports turf and 
landscapers. Expert installation available. 

Office: (800) 451-2900 
Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428 
erniesod@comcast.net 
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827

www.newenglandturf.com

NMP Golf Construction Corp.

25 Bishop Ave. 
Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495

Golf course construction

Mario Poirier (888) 707-0787

Northeast Golf & Turf Supply

6 Dearborn Road 
Peabody, MA 01960

Complete line of Golf Course, Landscape & 
Lawn Care 
Construction & Maintenance Supplies

Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673 
Jeff Brown (508) 868-8495 
Dan Ricker (978) 317-7320

North Shore Hydroseeding

20 Wenham St. 
Danvers, MA 01923

Hydroseeding & erosion control services.

Brian King (978) 762-8737

www.nshydro.com

On-Course Golf Inc., 
Design/Build

16 Maple Street 
Acton, MA 01720

Golf Course Craftsmen. We serve all your 
remodeling and renovation needs. You can trust 
your project with us! We make you look good!

Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661

www.on-coursegolf.com

Precision Laboratories

1428 S. Shields Drive 
Waukegan, IL 60083

Specialized chemistries that enhance 
plants, seeds, soil and water.

Greg Bennett 978-877-3772

www.precisionlab.com

Putnam Pipe Corp.

Hopkinton & Taunton, MA

Distributor of water, sewer, drain and stormwater 
pipe & fittings. Erosion & sediment control 
products. Free delivery & 24-hour service.

David Putnam 508-435-3090

Read Custom Soils

5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1 
Hingham, MA 02043

Consistent sand for the next twenty years. 
Top dressing sands, root zone blends, 
high density bunker sand,“early green” 
black sand, divot & cart path mixes.

Mark Pendergrast (617) 686-5590 
Garrett Whitney (617) 697-4247 
Matt Medeiros (508) 951-6139 
Ed Downing (508) 440-1833

www.readcustomsoils.com

Saturated Solutions

18 Evergreen Road 
Northford, CT 06472

Greg Moore (203) 980-1301

Saturated Solutions is the sole distributor of the 
Air2G2 Machine for sales & contracted services. 
Replenish your soils with oxygen when it needs 
it most in any conditions with no disruption.

saturatedsolutionsllc.com

Select Source

3208 Peach Street 
Erie, PA 16508

National, full line distributor of turf, 
ornamental & specialty products. Exclusive 
distributor of Prime Source branded 
pesticides & specialty products.

Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager 
(814) 440-7658

SiteOne Landscape Supply, LLC

300 Colonial Parkway, Suite 600 
Roswell, GA 30076

Offering our customers the most complete line 
of products, service & expertise in the industry.

Ron Tumiski (800) 321-5325 ext. 6219

Sodco Inc.

PO Box 2 
Slocum, Rl 02877

1-800-341-6900

Black Beauty, Tall Fescue, Green & Fairway 
Height Bent, Short Cut Black Beauty, 
Short Cut Blue, 90-10 Fine Fescue

Installation options available 
Contact: Pat Hogan, Alicia Pearson

Southwest Putting  
Greens of Boston

P.O. Box 827 
Westford, MA 01886

Synthetic turf, tee lines, practice greens, 
outdoor & indoor practice facilities.

Douglas Preston (978) 250-5996

Sportscapes Unlimited LLC

PO Box 1686 
Duxbury, MA 02332

Specializing in fairway aeration & 
cleanup, deep tine aeration, Air2G2 
aeration & full seeding services.

Mike Lucier 
617-913-8958 
mijke@sportscapesunlimited.com

sportscapesunlimited.com

Please patronize these Friends of the Association
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Please patronize these Friends of the Association
Stumps Are Us Inc.

Manchester, NH

Professional stump chipping service.

Brendan McQuade (603) 625-4165

Syngenta Professional Products

P.O. Box 1775 
Wells, ME 04090

John Bresnahan (413) 333-9914 
Melissa Hyner Gugliotti (860) 221-5712

Target Specialty Products

165 Grove Street, Suite 70 
Franklin, MA 02038

Supplier of fertilizer, chemicals & grass seed.

Jim Pritchard, Territory Manager 401-862-1098 
Glenn Larrabee 774-670-8880

Tartan Farms, LLC

P.O. Box 983 
West Kingston, RI 02892

Dave Wallace  (401) 641-0306

Tanto Irrigation

5 N. Payne street 
Elmsford, NY 10532

Golf Irrigation specialists. Proudly 
providing the Golf Industry with 
irrigation services for over 50 Years.

Bill Bartels 914-347-5151

tantoirrigation.com

Tom Irwin Inc.

13 A Street 
Burlington, MA 01803

(800) 582-5959

We bring you a network of professionals and 
innovative solutions dedicated to your success.

With Tom Irwin, you’re not alone.

Tree Tech, Inc.

6 Springbrook Rd 
Foxboro, MA 02035

Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River

Full service tree service specializing in 
zero impact tree removal, stump grinding, 
tree pruning & tree risk assessments by 
our team of Certified Arborists.

Andy Felix (508) 543-5644

Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc.

PO Box 167  
Wood River Junction, Rl 02894

Many varieties of turfgrass sod for  
the golf course. Bentgrass, Bluegrass, Fine 
and Tall Fescues, Blends and Mixes.

800-556-6985

Turf Enhancement Enterprises

Featuring Floratine products, JRM tines 
and bed knives and Greenleaf Turbo 
Drop air induction spray nozzles.

Tom Fox 508-450-9254

Brian Juneau 781-738-3201

Turf Cloud, Inc.

39 Mountain Gate Road 
Ashland, MA 01721

Whether you’re focused on your turf, your 
family, your friends, or your hobbies, our goal 
is to provide administrative assistance to your 
operation, so you can have just that, more time! 
Turf Cloud, Inc.’s unique passion for technology, 
coupled with years of turf grass experience 
can offer you superior data tracking programs 
and insight to web strategies to increase your 
time and productivity. Ask us how today!

Jason VanBuskirk (774) 244-2630 
jvb@turfcloud.com

www.turfcloud.com 

Turf Products

157 Moody Rd. 
Enfield, CT 06082

Toro Equipment & Irrigation–
Serving the industry since 1970

800-243-4355

Bill Conley

Nat Binns (332) 351-5189 
Tim Berge (860) 490-2787, 
Andy Melone (508) 561-0364

www.turfproductscorp.com

U.S. Pavement Services

41 Industrial Parkway 
Woburn, MA 01801

Ken Sprague 781-825-3290

Providing asphalt paving, cart paths and 
walkways, line striping and concrete work.

Valley Green

14 Copper Beech Drive 
Kingston, MA 02364

Phone: (413) 533-0726 
Fax: (413) 533-0792

“Wholesale distributor of turf products”

Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262 
Jon Targett (978) 855-0932 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875

Winding Brook Turf Farm

Wethersfield, CT and Lyman, ME

240 Griswold Road 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Kathy Arcari (401) 639-5462 
karcari@windingbrookturf.net

www.windingbrookturf.com

WinField United

29 Gilmore Drive–Unit C 
Sutton, MA 01590

Using industry-leading insights to provide 
you with the products that help you win.

Mark Guyer 508-372-9121

Winterberry Irrigation

Pump service, installation and sales. 
Irrigation installation, service, repairs, and sales. 
Wire tracking, GPS mapping, grounding 
testing, start-up, and winterization.

Matt Faherty 860-681-8982 
mfaherty@winterberrylandscape.com

Visit www.winterberryirrigation.com

mailto:karcari@windingbrookturf.net
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Golf Course Superintendents Association of New England 
The Newsletter–Rate Schedule

Send all Newsletter ads to:
Don Hearn, CGCS

300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org

Member Rates:
Monthly 
Rate 

4 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 5%)

6 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

8 Times  
Per Yr.
(Save 10%)

Annual 
Rate
(Save 15%)

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $ 90.00 ❏  $ 342.00 ❏  $ 486.00 ❏  $ 648.00 ❏  $ 918.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $150.00 ❏  $ 570.00 ❏  $ 810.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1530.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $200.00 ❏  $ 760.00 ❏  $1080.00 ❏  $1440.00 ❏  $2040.00

Non-Member Rates: *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.

  ❏  1/4 page (vertical; 3.75” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $120.00 ❏  $456.00 ❏  $648.00 ❏  $ 864.00 ❏  $1224.00

  ❏  1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5” wide x 5” deep) ❏  $180.00 ❏  $684.00 ❏  $972.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1836.00

  ❏  Full Page (vertical; 7.5” wide x 10” deep) ❏  $240.00 ❏  $912.00 ❏  $1296.00 ❏  $1728.00 ❏  $2448.00

Ad Preparation Specifications:
File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Files should be created at 300dpi at the correct size for that 
ad. Formats preferred are JPG and PDF. Full color is available with all ads. Please send ads to Don Hearn at the email 
address below.

THE NEWSLETTER DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM

Company Name:	  Phone:�

Address:�

Contact Name:	  Email:�

Issues (List month and total number):�

�

Amount of Check: 	 (Made payable to “GCSANE”)

* Deadline for ads: The first of the month for that month’s issue.


